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 Flower Rotañ-March MARCH SMARCH SMARCH SERVICESERVICESERVICES   

Thursday Lunchtime ServicesThursday Lunchtime ServicesThursday Lunchtime Services   

These continue to take place at 12.30 pm on Thursdays, followed by lunch in 

the church hall afterwards. 
The Church of Ireland òSafeguarding Trustó  Policy operates in this church.  Panel 

Members are Rev Terence Kerr, Mr Cecil Dunwoody and Mrs Catherine  Irving.  

Notices to this effect have been placed in the church and  halls.  

Readers read the First Lesson of the Dayðtaken from the Pew Bible.   

Readers should confirm their reading with the Rector/Minister 

Mar  4th éééé Mrs N Reilly/Mrs R Whiteðin memory of their mother 

Mar 11th éééé Mr & Mrs B McMillan 

Mar 18th éééé Mrs G Stewartðin memory of Geordie and Elizabeth 

Mar 25th éééé Mrs C Irving 

 
 

Please  inform the Rector of: 

¶ anyone you would like added to 
our prayer list 

¶ anyone who is in hospital or 
unwell.   

¶ Martha Fitzsimmons 

¶ Annie Jenkins 

¶ Lily Mark 

¶ David Mason 

¶ Annie McCully 

¶ Sadie Parker 

¶ Lillian Pitman 

¶ Eileen Ross 

¶ David Sampson 

¶ Frances Smith 

¶ Mary Smyth 

¶ Desmond Spratt 

¶ Leila Webster 

¶ James Webster 

¶ John Morrow 

¶ Ronnie Ballantine 

¶ John Kelly 
 

Remember in Prayer: 

See Page 4 for details on Lenten Services 

SERVICES MINISTER READER 
(Morning 

services only) 

4th Marchð2nd Sunday in Lent 

11.00 am  Holy Communion 

  6.30 pm  Holy Communion 

 

Rev C Skillen 

Rev T P Kerr 

 

Libby Garstang 
Romans 4 ïvï 13-25 

(Page 145) 

11th Marchð3rd Sunday in Lent 

11.00 am  Morning Prayer followed by 

Lenten Lunch 

 

  6.30 pm  Holy Communion (St Aidanôs) 

 

Rev T P Kerr with  

Speaker from 

Christian Aid 

Rev T P Kerr 

 

Kate Irving 
Proverbs 8 ïv- -6-12 

(Page 565) 

18th Marchð4th Sunday in Lentð 

Mothering Sunday 
11.00 am  Morning Prayer 

  6.30 pm  Evening Prayer 

 

 

Mr B Fryer 

Rev T P Kerr 

 

 

Ann Sheppard 
Exodus 2ïvï 1-10 

(Page 48) 

25th Marchð5th Sunday in Lent 

11.00 am  Holy Communion 

  6.30 pm  Evening Prayer (St Aidanôs) 

 

Rev T P Kerr 

Rev T P Kerr 

 

Peter Ainley 
Hebrews 5 ïvï 5-10 

(Page 205) 

Please note that it may be necessary to change Minister on occasions 

It takes a lifetime to learn how to live, 

How to share and how to give, 

How to face tragedy that comes your way, 

How to find courage to face each new day, 

How to smile when your heart is sore, 

How to go on when you can take no more, 

How to laugh when you want to cry, 

How to be brave when you say goodbye, 

How to still love when your loss is so great, 

How to forgive when your urge is to hate, 

How to be sure that Godõs really there, 

How we do find Him and seek Him in prayer. 
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for our younger readers .... 
 

     The Rector writes . . . 

Mar  2012    

Dear Parishioners 

A Motherôs Day Creed ï I found this excellent Creed on the internet and it does 

speak beautifully to us about our Mothers so I would like to share it with you.  

Remember 18th Marchðcome to church and give thanks for our mums. 

 

A MOTHERôS DAY CREED 

I believe in Jesus Christ, the Son of the living 

God, who was born of the promise to a virgin named Mary. 

I believe in the love Mary gave her Son, that caused 

her to follow him in his ministry and stand by his cross as he died. 

I believe in the love of all mothers, and its importance 

in the lives of the children they bear. 

It is stronger than steel, softer than down, and 

more resilient than a green sapling on the hillside. 

It closes wounds, melts disappointments, and enables 

the weakest child to stand tall and straight in the fields of adversity. 

I believe that this love, even at its best, is only the shadow love of God, a dark 

reflection of all that we expect of him in this life and the next. 

And I believe that one of the most beautiful sights 

in the world is a mother who lets this greater love flow through 

her to her child, blessing the world with the tenderness of her 

touch and the tears of her joy. 

Thank God for mothers, and thank mothers for helping 

us understand God! 

 

 Rev Terry 

18th March 

Have a go at 

drawing in a funny 

face in the 2nd 

picture! 
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For your 

diary THOUGHT FOR 

THE MONTH 

When you get to your 

witôs end, youôll find God 

lives there.  

Lenten Lunch Sunday 11th March after 

morning service 

 

Select Vestry Mon 12th Mar  7.30  pm 
 

Ladiesô Guild Wed  14th Mar  7.45 pm 

 

Antiques Fair Sat 17th Mar 12.30-4.00 pm 

                          Teas rota:  Jacqueline & Kate 

 

Lenten Services Wed at 7.30pm (see page 4) 
 

Kesher Course See Page 5  

 

Snooker Club Tuesdays   7.00 pm 

 

 

Midweek  Thursdays    12.30 pm 

Services 
 

BB Thursdays 6.30 pm onwards 

  

  7th March ééé... St Mary Magdalene 

14th March ééé... St Aidanôs 

21st March ééé... St Mary Magdalene 

28th March ééé... St Aidanôs 

Details of Holy Week Services will be made 

available at a later date 

Lenten Services during March 

will be held at 7.30 pm on the following evenings 

LENTEN LUNCH 

A Lenten Lunch in aid of  

Christian Aid  
will take place on:  

Sunday 11th March   
after morning service, during which a special speaker 

from Christian Aid will be present  

Please support this event  

In order to assist with catering, can you please write your 

name on the sheet at the back of the church if you plan to 

attend.  

May you live as long as 
you want and never want 

as long as you live. 

Happy St 

Patrickõs Day! 
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 Articles for the April magazine should be with Kate Irving by  

Sunday 18th March 2012. 

 
Reminder:   

  
The next Kesher Course, run by CMJ 

Ireland will take place in our  

Choir Room on 

Tuesday 13th March  

@ 8.00ð9.30 pm 

Leprosy MissionLeprosy Mission  

 

T hank you to everyone who 
supported the Leprosy Mission 

during 2011.  The sum of £587.62 
was received and has been 
forwarded onto this very worthy 

cause. 

Elizabeth McMillan  

Dear Sirs 

We have noted from our records that your church may once have had a 
badminton club and played in the Church of Ireland Badminton League.  We 
would like to seek your assistance with a mention in your Parish magazine 
and/or announcements to assist us to contact any past players and friends. 

The Church of Ireland Badminton League is celebrating its 80
th
 birthday this 

year and we are calling on any past members and friends who played in 
church clubs to get in touch and to share their memories. A special 
celebration of our 80

th
 anniversary will take place at our Annual Dinner and 

Trophies Presentation on Friday 27
th
 April 2012 to be held at Edenmore Golf 

and Country Club in Magheralin. We would be delighted if any past 
badminton players and friends would like to join us on this occasion. 

The League was founded in 1932 ñto promote team spirit, fellowship and 
interest in sport,ò as it says in its mission statement. It is one, if not the only 
church badminton league still in existence in Northern Ireland today which is 
testament to the dedication and support of its members. Even though the 
years of óthe Troublesô in Northern Ireland took its toll, the League continued 
to grow in enthusiasm as an outlet for young people to enjoy the sport. 

The League colours are a trefoil of the coats of arms of the Archbishop of 
Armagh, the Bishop of Down and Dromore and the Bishop of Connor, 
enclosing a shuttlecock and surrounded by the lettering ñChurch of Ireland 
Badminton Leagueò and the gentlemen in these three offices, together with 
others, are Vice Presidents of the League. 

If any past members are interested in sharing their memories and attending 
the annual dinner please contact Beth McCabe, Honorary Secretary, 
(telephone 028 9442 2173, mobile 079 2994 5188 or by email 
bethmccabe@madasafish.com). 

Thanks and regards 

Beth McCabe  (Honorary Secretary)  

Church of Ireland Badminton League  

CrossLinks Missionary CrossLinks Missionary 

SocietySociety   

  

Godõs Word to Godõs World 

K aren Salmon returned to 
Ethiopia last September.  

Thank God she obtained her work 
permit and ID card.  She will be 
teaching full time at the Orthodox 
Theological College.  Rev Robert 
and Sharon Heaney and little son 
Sam are in Tanzania.  Robert is 
Director of Postgraduate Studies 
and teaches theology and Sharon 
teaches a MA course at St Johnõs 
University.  All the above are full 

time missionaries.  

Two other categories of 

missionaries are: 

Nextñfor people aged 30+ and 
attract people at different stages 
of their life with varying amount 
of time to give and a range of 

skills.  

Bestñfor young people who are 
students on a gap year from 
college who work among youth and 

young people abroad. 

Thank you sincerely for your 
generous giving to Crosslinksñthe 
amount received for 2011 was 

£832.75.    

Lena and Cecil 

APPOINTMENT OF YOUTH APPOINTMENT OF YOUTH 

WORKERWORKER  

Unfortunately the appointment of a 

Youth Worker for both parishes has 

been postponed.  Hopefully this post 

will be re-advertised in the Autumn. 

The following letter has been received from the Church of Ireland 

Badminton League.  You may be interested in the content if you 

played in this league or perhaps you could pass it on to óoldô 

members who may no longer belong to this church. 

mailto:bethmccabe@madasafish.com
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 Ladiesõ Guild 

A walk in the A walk in the 

MournesMournes  

O 
n Sunday 

29th January some of the 

company section boys went for a 

walk in the Mournes.  This was 

to prepare the boys for their 

Duke of Edinburgh bronze 

award.  Part of this award will 

take place 9-11th March.  The 

boys had to cook their own 

lunch - on the menu were 

burgers, bacon, sausages and 

spaghetti.  Let’s just say we 

have no  budding Jamie 

Olivers among them!  Watch this 

space to hear what happens 

next. 

On Thursday 16th of February 

the Anchor and 

Junior section 

boys tried their 

hands at making 

pancakes.  Some 

unusual shapes were turned out.  

Boys were great at doing the 

washing up. Hope their families 

enjoyed them!      

Bill McMillan 

Captain 1st Irish Company 

T hank you to 
everyone who 

supported our annual 
auction in February, 

when we raised £170.   We are 
very grateful to our auctioneer 
Betty, who encourages and 
cajoles the maximum bid for 

each article!   

On March 14th, our next 
meeting, we will be having a 
musical night.  This will be a 
double celebration of our guild 
night and St Patrickõs Day, so 
come along and enjoy some of 
the singing, Irish dancing displays 

and musical entertainment.  

Can I draw everyoneõs attention 
to the Womenõs World Day of 
Prayer meetingñthis year being 
held on Friday 2nd March in 
Belvoir Parish Church.  Please 
see article on Page 7 which gives 
more deta i l  about  th is 

movement.  

I look forward to seeing everyone 

at our next meeting.  

 

Joan RodgersðPresident 

DOWNSHIRE BRASSDOWNSHIRE BRASS, 

one of Northern Ireland’s 

premier brass bands has 

released its first CD.  

Titled ‘Horizons’, it 

offers a variety of tracks 

(see left) and can be 

purchased for £10.  If 

you would like to buy one 

for yourself or want to 

treat someone else, 

please contact Kate on 

90641779. 

Barnard Castle, And all that Jazz, Out of Africa, 

Carrickfergus, Water of Tyne, Feeling good, Vitae 

Lux, The New Colonial, Hine e Hine, Triptych, 
Dear Lord and Father of Mankind, I only have 

eyes for you, Benedictus, MacArthur Park, What a 

Wonderful World, Horizons 

WOMENôS WORLD DAY OF PRAYERWOMENôS WORLD DAY OF PRAYER  

BELVOIR PARISH CHURCHBELVOIR PARISH CHURCH ððFRIDAY 2ND MARCH AT 7.30 PMFRIDAY 2ND MARCH AT 7.30 PM   

 

W omen's World Day of Prayer is a global, ecumenical 

movement of informed prayer and prayerful action, 
organised and led by Christian women who call the faithful 
together on the first Friday in March each year to observe a 
common day of prayer and who, in many countries, have a 
continuing relationship in prayer and service.  

The service is written by a different country each year and that country 
then becomes the focus of the world's prayers on the day itself. The first 

service of the day will take place on the Island of Samoa and the last 
service will take place on American Samoa. From the time that dawn 

breaks over the Island of Samoa until the last services of this special 
day, the world is circled in prayer for 36 hours.  

The symbol of the Women's World Day of Prayer was designed in 1982 
for the service prepared by women of Ireland, both north and south, and 
was then adopted as the International Logo.  

The design comprises arrows converging from the four points of the 
compass, four figures kneeling in prayer, the Celtic cross and a circle 
representing the world and our unity through all our diversity.  

All women of the parish are invited to attend this yearôs meeting which 
will be held in Belvoir Parish on Friday 2nd March at 7.30 pm.  


